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Zoning Board of Appeal

Minutes of Public Hearing and Regular Meeting

June 23, 2010

Minutes of Public Hearing

Representing Margaret Haring was her architect, Todd Zwigard.  Mr. Zwigard explained that Margaret Haring was requesting an area variance to enlarge the front porch at 16 Cherry Ave from approximately 4 ½ ft. by 5 ft. to 5 ft. by 9 ft.  Ms. Haring was interested in reconstructing a porch that would look esthetically pleasing and provide seating for one person.  The porch was to be situated between the two front windows. The porch was to retain its original height and be reconstructed to provide maximum visibility on its sides by remaining open with square pillars.  Ms. Haring was requesting an area variance since the designed front porch does not meet the required front setback according to the Zoning Laws of Aurora, NY.

Minutes of Regular Meeting

Present:    Chair Cathy Patella, Jeff Blum, John Dentes, Karen Hindenlang, and Ann Toby.

Approval of the minutes of the ZBA Meeting of August 26, 2009 was tabled since the committee was given a copy of the agenda and not the minutes.  The minutes will need to be obtained by the village clerk for the ZBA’s next regular meeting.

The Chair, Cathleen Patella, welcomed new members Jeff Bum and Karen Hindenlang to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

The Committee reviewed the application of Margaret Haring for an area variance of her proposed front porch.  A review of all architect’s plans was used during the discussion of the committee.  Cathy Patella reported that Janet Mapstone, the neighbor to the right of Ms. Haring did not oppose the proposed porch reconstruction.  The Fitzgeralds, the neighbor across the street was not contacted since they were not in residence at the time.  

The members of the committee agreed for this purpose to determine the required 30 ft. front setback was to be measured from the street line as indicated in the current Zoning Laws.   It was discovered in the discussion that some members have different versions of the law and it was requested of the chair to work with the village clerk to secure the latest versions for everyone.

A motion was presented by Ann Toby and seconded by John Dentes. 

Motion:  To approve an area variance for the front porch reconstruction at 16 Cherry Ave as detailed in the submitted architect plan, dated 5/27/2010 and received on June 2, 2010 that expands the existing front porch from 4  ½  ft by 5 ft to 5 ft. by 9 ft.

The committee proceeded to review the appeal within the following standards outlined in Section 1103.F.1a and came to the following conclusions.:

· the reconstruction would not result in an undesirable change to the character of the neighborhood, 

· that the benefit to the applicant could not be achieved by some other method since the original structure did not meet the front setback, 

· the area variance requested was not substantial,

· the proposed variance would not have an adverse effect or impact on the physical or environmental conditions of the neighborhood,

· the alleged difficulty was self-created but this did not preclude the committee from granting an area variance.

Motion was approved unanimously by the Zoning Board of Appeals

Chair Cathy Patella presented all members with the Village of Aurora Workplace Violence Prevention Policy’s Incident Reporting that needed the signature of all members to fulfill state’s requirements in this area.

Motion to Adjourn:  Ann Toby, 2nd John Dentes, All Approved.
